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WAE Elective Congress — Nottingham 2016

The XV World Archery Europe was held in Nottingham on 22 May 2016 on the eve of the XXII European
Outdoor Championships that ran from 23 to 29 May.

Delegates of 43 countries were attending the Congress and it was a fruitful Congress.

Elections:
Vice President - Vladimir Esheev (RUS) was re-elected with 40 votes for the term of 2016-2020.

Executive Board Members: Rolf Lind (DEN) with 35 votes was re confirmed as Executive Board Member,
and Hilda Gibson (GBR) with votes 35, and Dominique Ohlmann (FRA) with 28 votes will join him as new
members. They were elected for 4 years term 2016-2020. Vicente Martinez-Orga (ESP) with 23 votes was

elected as new member for a 2 years term.
The elections went on with the Committees positions. The following people were elected:

DTAC Committee

Evelyn Papadopoulou (GRE)
Bettina Kratzmueller (AUT)
Patrick Lebeau (FRA)

Judges Committee
Jean Martens (BEL),
Klaus Lykkebaek (DEN)
Luca Stucchi (ITA)

Youth Development Committee
Irena Rosa (SLO)

Paola Bertone (ITA)

Gullimar Akerlund (SWE)

Field/3D Committee
Stefano Tombesi (ITA)
Hannu Kari (FIN)
Helmut Poell (AUT)

Congratulations to the newly elected Board members and the newly WAE Committees members.

The World Archery President, prof. dr. Ugur Erdener, and the WA Secretary General, Tom Dielen, attended
the meeting.
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The WA President, in his speech, underlined as World Archery Europe is the biggest Continental
organization of World Archery. He stressed also that we need to look forward to the future. The future has
to be planned to be successful and there are more and more of the National Federation that have strategic
plans in place for 2020 and even for 2024 or 2028. This is necessary for our sport to grow and the President
encouraged all the ones that haven’t done so yet, to build one.

For all the National Federations there are two critical matters, which are good governance in all aspects and
keeping our sport clean. Keeping sport clean is one of the President main missions in the 10C for what
concerns antidoping and everybody has to be sure that archery sport keeps on top of this grave danger for
all sports. Regarding the good governance, this includes, for all member Federations, proper auditing, clear
and transparent processes for elections, and making sure that there is no corruptions.

The President Scarzella gave to the World Archery President a plaquette for his great work carried out in
those last years for the development of archery and for having brought our sport to the highest
international levels.

The Secretary General Tom Dielen informed about the new big project World Archery Excellence Centre in
Lausanne. The project should be completed in the beginning of December this year.



